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Payroll Bulletin No. P-686, dated February 14, 1991, regarding the
payment of 1991 Longevity Awards for employees in the Professional,
Scientific and Technical Services Unit (NUO5), stated that the Award
amount should be factored into the calculation of overtime compensation
which is payable through April 22, 1992. (The subsequent deferment of the
actual payment until June 18, 1991 does not change this original
instruction.)

Agencies are reminded that the Award amount may no longer be added to
the annual salary (plus additional salary factors) when submitting payment
for overtime services rendered on or after April 23, 1992. When reporting
overtime for an inclusive period in which April 23 falls, indicate the
number of hours at each overtime rate in the "Remarks" block on the PR-75
form.




